

Grove House Primary School, Myers Lane, Bradford, BD2 4ED Telephone: (01274) 636921 Email: office@grovehouseprimary.co.uk

Monday 11th May 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

Coronavirus Update – Monday 11th May

I hope you are all safe and well and looking after your loved ones as we now enter the 8th week of lockdown.

The Government has now shared with us their Covid-19 recovery strategy to help us exit the lockdown. Several announcements, including one around schools, were made in a televised statement last night by the Prime Minister.

The Government yesterday <u>did not</u> announce a definite date for schools to open. They have suggested the 1st of June as an aspirational date <u>as long as the safety measures are met</u>. These safety messages have not been met as yet. For this reason, Grove House Primary School is not planning for a June 1st opening. We cannot plan to open schools until we have further clarity from the Government and that we can guarantee the safety of every single pupil and member of staff.

We will of course remain open via the Hub at Hanson in order to meet the needs of Key Workers and children the Government refers to as 'Vulnerable'. If you need to speak to us, please use the contact methods that can be found at the bottom of this letter and someone will be in touch.

In the meantime, keep those routines going at home which are so important for mental health and well-being of children. Teachers will continue to set work and make telephone calls home to support where we possibly can.

As soon as we know more we will write to you.

Yours sincerely

12 Clapte

Miss L Clapham

(Head Teacher)

You might not be able to see us but we promise we are there.

We're here to help as much as we can because we really care.

If there is something we can help with, we'll do our very best.

Contact us on the address below and we will do the rest!

admin@grovehouseprimary.co.uk

homelearning@grovehouseprimary.co.uk

Emergency Text/Phone: 07423 719796











